Board of Education Meeting Public Hearing Wednesday, September 19, 2018 High School Library 6:45 p.m.

PRESENT: Chris Farnan

Jason Fernau

Susan Filburn - Absent Lillian McCarthy Jeanne Obermayer Michael O'Donnell **Dorothy Sellers**

STAFF PRESENT: Kenneth Slentz, Superintendent of Schools

Brian Sirianni, Clerk of the Board

CALL TO ORDER

Dorothy Sellers called the Public Hearing on Proposed 2018-2019 Budget to order at 6:52pm.

PRESENTATION ON DISTRICT WIDE SAFETY PLAN

Kenneth Slentz stated Regulation 155 requires the District Wide Safety Plan be presented in a public setting. He stated there was a distinction between the building level plans and the district level plan.

Ed Martin presented the district level plan. He explained that district safety plan is a public plan/document and that the document was available on the district web site. He further explained the document was to assure the entire community of the existence of safety plans in place for the buildings in the district and that it shows the district has given thought to the safety plans. Mr. Martin encouraged everyone to view the plan and stated the change for this year was the presence of the resource officer.

Mr. Martin further explained that building level safety plans are not public documents, and not available to the public.

Kenneth Slentz thanked Ed Martin for his presentation.

Ballston Spa Board of Education Wednesday, September 19, 2018

PUBLIC COMMENTS ON THE DISTRICT WIDE SAFETY PLAN

None

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION BY Lillian McCarthy, seconded by Michael O'Donnell to at adjourn to the regular Board of Education Meeting at 7:00 pm.

Ayes all

Respectfully submitted,

Brian Sirianni

Clerk of the Board